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Report to Huntingfield, Heveningham, Ubbeston Parish Council Meetings
16th January 2017

Building:

· Closer devices have now been fitted to the side doors to enable them to be held open when in use.

· All initial snagging was completed some months ago. The architect will be on site shortly to consider further snagging which will have to be completed before the final cheque is issued to the main contractor. i.e. cracking in plasterwork.

Administration:

· Maintenance Contracts are being set up with various organisations - i.e. Fire Alarm System, Portable Appliance Testing, Lightning Conductor check, Play Equipment Report. 
· RHI payments - the last payment was for £802 which was very pleasing being much greater than the sum paid for electricity charges to Eon. 
· Electricity charges - at the latest meter reading in December the meter reader expressed concern that we appear to be on 3 different rates but only one meter reading is required by Eon. Discussions are now taking place with Eon to clarify this situation.
Marketing:

· The Hub has been extremely busy since the last PC meeting at the beginning of November with a wide variety of events. Private bookings are now taking place on a regular basis. Coastal Leisure Learning continues to use the venue for various courses - some 'one day' events while others are held weekly.

· Suffolk Sport is, in collaboration with The Hub, offering Zumba Gold on Monday mornings at a much reduced fee. We hope this will enable local people to attend to increase personal fitness and have fun at the same time.

· Film Nights are now monthly (the last Friday of each month) with the next on 27th January ' 'Never Let Me Go' and on 24th February 'Source Code'.

· A Kids Hub Club will be starting on 3rd March for 5 - 11 year olds on Fridays from 5:30 - 6:30 p.m.

· The musical duo of Steve and Greta will be playing on 11th February - tickets at just £5 should make this a popular event, look out for posters!

· A 'Bring and Buy Sale' will be held in March - so please store away any items that would be useful for this event.

· Articles continue to be placed in the Community News regularly as well as The Hare and Beccles & Bungay Journal.

Financial: 
· The Central England Co-operative has awarded The Hub £1,000 to be used for work with elderly people and also our younger citizens. This is very welcome news as it ensures revenue costs are kept to a minimum for these groups.
· The Hub finances, both Capital and Revenue, continue to be healthy.
Thanks as always to the Trustees for their continued promotion of The Hub and hard work in ensuring things happen.

Sue Lucas - 16.01.17
